NEIGHBORHOOD COUNCIL #6 MEETING - Sunnyside School Library
January 3, 2018

Council Members Present: Darrell Beauchamp, Joseph Moll, Julie Parker, Allison Tangen
Council Members Absent: Cherry Loney

Also attending were neighbors Anita Heppner, Connie Moll and Emma White; Patty Cadwell, City of Great Falls;
GFPD Officer Donny Gerhart.

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 P.M. followed by the Pledge of Allegiance.

Committee Reports:

Council of Councils: No Report

Neighborhood Watch: No Report

Police Advisory: No Report

Bylaws Review: Bylaws of District 6 Neighborhood Council were reviewed by each Council member.
New Business:

Election of Officers: By unanimous verbal ballot, the officers and representatives were elected as follows:
Chair: Darrell Beauchamp

Vice Chair: Julie Parker

Secretary: Cherry Loney

Council of Councils Representative: Julie Parker

Police Advisory Representative: Darrell Beauchamp

Community Policing - GFPD Officer Donny Gerhart:

Officer Gerhart reported the GFPD has enhanced on 10th Avenue South. Officer Gerhart presented the Council

with a printed graph showing the total number of incidents occurring in the previous quarter. He also reported
the abandoned vehicles in the alley of High Street and 17th alley South have been removed.

Neighborhood Concerns:

Emma White, 1624 19th South, reported vehicles are not always stopping at the stop signs along 16th Avenue
between 17th Street and 19th Street South. Officer Gerhart stated he wouldlook into the situation.

Emma White further stated that her neighbors dog is still being shot with a paint ball gun presumably by the

net door neighbor. Ms. White also stated the owner of the dog had not been reporting these incidents to the
GFPD. Officer Gerhartinformed her that the neighbor needs to report thses incidences and that she can contact

Lt. Jack Allan.

Patty Cadwell, City of Great Falls, reported the City Commission has etended an invitation to Neighborhood
Councils to meet with the Commission and provide their reports on Council activities.

The meeting adjourned at 7:44 P.M.

Respectfully submitted,

Julie Parker, acting Secretary



